Jensen PTO Minutes – 9/27/11
Jen Craig called the meeting to order at 6:35 pm.

Welcome and Introductions

Approval of Minutes

The minutes were read from the 8/30/11 meeting.  Melissa Gyure motioned to accept the minutes and Beth Mitchell seconded. 

Approval of Treasurers Report

The report was read.  April St.Aubin motioned to accept the report, Todd Pettit seconded.

President’s report

Jen Craig reported that if teachers have requests for items/money, they should go through Julie Crowley, Teacher Rep, first.  

Teacher Requests

Julie Crowley reported that Mr. Pettit and the Character Council may need PTO support for the Healthy Snacks fundraiser.  Mrs. Taylor reported that there have been some issues regarding not being able to reimburse for sales tax.  Mrs. Taylor and Mr. Pettit have been brainstorming about this.  April St. Aubin mentioned the possibility of partnering with Campbells nutrition.  Mrs. Griffin indicated that she might have a connection with Old Dutch (pretzels).  

New Business

Entertainment Books:  So far, the school has sold 152 books.  We are still waiting to get 25 Entertainment books back from students.

Fall Apparel Sale:  Chris Wessling reported that the PTO sold just over $1700.00 for this sale. This has been one of our best sales!

Book Fair:  Emily Leggett is taking over the Book Fair. She will be attending a planning meeting to learn more about the Book Fair, and how to make it more profitable.  There will be an on-line component this year, which could really boost our sales.

Pump it Up:  Beth Mitchell reported that this was scheduled, but it will need to be rescheduled.  We discussed the possibility of having this on 11/15/11.  Pump it Up has agreed to provide a gift basket valued at $50 for a prize for Fun Night.  Pump it Up also offered to provide free pass coupons for teachers to hand out to students.  

Build with Bags School Challenge:  Mr. Petitt reported that the school will be taking part in this excellent fundraiser that also benefits the environment.

Information from parents:  Deb Koua spoke about the school performance of the Nutcracker that occurs every year in December.  It is something we could consider for the school next year.  

Budget:  The PTO has approved budget proposal number 1 (because Student Planners had already been purchased for this year).

Grade Level Presentations

1st Grade Presentation:  The teachers presented a movie with adorable pictures of 1st graders at work in the classrooms.


5th Grade Presentation:  Mrs. Maggart demonstrated how Moodle is used in the classroom.  Mr. Pettit demonstrated some of the awesome uses of Smart Boards in the classrooms.
Motion to Adjourn 

Beth Mitchell motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:30pm and Traci Haenzi seconded.
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